
RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REPORT TO COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
                                                                                                                                                                     Agenda Item No.10 

meeting date:




TUESDAY, 11 SEPTEMBER 2007

title:


BADGER WELL WATER, SABDEN – CULVERT COLLAPSE

submitted by:

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

principal author:
JOHN EDWARDS – ENGINEERING SERVICES MANAGER

1
PURPOSE

1.1
To update the Committee with regard to progress made in resolving the culvert collapse at Badger Well Water, Sabden.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities


Community Strategy 2004-2007:

· Council Ambitions – To protect and enhance the environmental quality of our area.  To keep the environment of housing areas safe, attractive and well used.




Council Mission Statement

· 
The Council will identify, develop and promote the social, economic, cultural and physical well-being of the community of Ribble Valley in the most efficient, effective and economic manner consistent with the rural nature of the area.


Council Vision:

· 
An area with an exceptional environment and quality of life for all, sustained by vibrant market towns and village acting as thriving service centres meeting the needs of residents, businesses and visitors.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
A report was submitted to Community Committee on 17 July 2007 which informed Members about property flooding which had occurred in Sabden and requested funding to carry out remedial works on a collapsed section of culvert associated with the flooding.  A copy of that report is attached as Appendix A.

2.2
The resolution of the Committee was to defer the decision to commit Council funds to the remedial works.  The Committee agreed that the problem needed addressing but requested that further endeavours be made to establish land ownership as the landowner was responsible for the repair under land drainage legislation.

3
ISSUES

3.1
A further land registry search has been made for the area of land at the rear of 12-32 Wesley Street but the information returned has indicated that the land in the vicinity of the culvert collapse is unregistered.

3.2
Further local enquiries to establish land ownership can be made but previous experience has shown that these are not likely to be successful.

3.3
A submission has been made to the Environment Agency for DEFRA funding to cover the cost of the necessary culvert repair under their Flood Management programme.  This is a national bidding programme under a five year plan and the announcement of funding allocation should be made in December 2007.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications – as report of 17 July 2007.

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
That the Committee note the updated information in this report and reconsider the decision made on the 17 July 2007 to defer the request for funding to carry out the necessary remedial works at Badger Well Water.
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BACKGROUND PAPERS

1
Report to Community Committee dated 17 July 2007 (attached as Appendix A).

For further information please ask for 
 John Edwards, extension 4528.
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